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File #: 123-24 Agenda Date:3/19/2024

TO: Mayor and City Council

FROM: Beth Beatty, City Manager

SUBJECT:
Request for Approval to Purchase a Linear Light Source for the Evidence Unit

BACKGROUND:

On September 19, 2023, the City Council approved a resolution authorizing the City to enter into a
Regular 2023 Justice Assistance Grant Intergovernmental Agreement between the City of Joliet and
Will County. This agreement was developed to distribute funds allocated to both agencies jointly
from the Bureau of Justice Assistance. The City’s allocation of the grant, $32,387, was assigned
toward the purchase of a linear light source for use by the Evidence Unit.

The grant from the Bureau of Justice Assistance has since been awarded; the Joliet Police
Department would like to move forward with the purchase. The technology is capable of processing,
illuminating, and identifying fluids as well as capturing quality fingerprints. Deployment of this camera
at crime scenes will result in a higher level of efficiency within the Evidence Unit.

Foster & Freeman is the only company offering this type of equipment in the United States. A quote
has been provided for the following:

Item Cost
Linear light source equipment [$36,818.37
Training $400.00
Accessories $10.915.81
Total cost $48,134.18

Funds for the purchase of this equipment are available in the following accounts:
JAG 2023 ORG 22060020 OBJECT 536102 PROJECT JAG 231$32,387.00

Technical Services |ORG 06001000 OBJECT 536106 $15,747.18

This item was reviewed at the Public Safety Committee Meeting held on March 5, 2024, and recommended to
the full Council for approval.

CONCLUSION:
The items budgeted will assist the Police Department in accessing modern technology when
responding to crime scenes. There is no required local cash match.
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RECOMMENDATION:
Based on the above, it is recommended that the Mayor and Council approve the purchase of a linear
light source using JAG 2023 grant funds with the balance provided by Technical Services.
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